

TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

Melissa Cordeiro, Town Clerk

10 Court Street Bristol, Rhode Island 02809-2208 Tel. 401-253-7000 Fax 401-253-2647 Email: mcordeiro@bristolri.gov www.bristolri.gov

MEMORANDUM

Date: July 5, 2023

To:

Honorable Town Council

From:

Melissa Cordeiro

COUNCIL CLERK

Steve B. Aveson, The Japan American Society of Rhode Island, re -Request to fly Japanese Flag during the Black Ship's Festival 40th Anniversary at Independence Park on August 11-12, 2023.

Please be advised that the Board of Canvassers office has reviewed the petition signatures for the request to fly the Japanese Flag. The board of Canvassers has determined that the above-mentioned petition is in receipt of 25 qualified voters as required by the Bristol Public Request Flag Policy adopted in 2020 and amended in 2023.

Thank you for your attention on this matter. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact my office.

TOWN COUNCIL

JUL 1 2 2023